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INTRODUCTION: On July 14, 2009 the City of Muscatine was awarded funding by the IDOT
Division of Aviation for the construction of a hangar access road at the Municipal Airport. These
funds were allowed to be re-directed from the original award to construct a new municipal
hangar when HNI terminated a hangar lease that they no longer needed for a corporate jet. The
re-directed funding is being used to construct a hangar access road intended to serve the area
southeast of the airport designed to terminate at the combined highway access that also serves
the Armed Forces Reserve Center.

BACKGROUND: The original amount awarded to the city for the municipal hangar was not
sufficient to pay the entire amount re-directed for the hanger access road project. However, a
decision was made to complete as much as possible with the balance to be considered later
and as funding permitted. To that end, we have prepared an estimate to complete the access
road to a point where it will join the paving serving the Armed Forces Reserve Center. The
attached sketch shows the additional paving needed to complete the project. The State
Division of Aviation has agreed to permit an increase in funding to permit the additional work in
an amount not to exceed 115% of their original grant amount. The additional cost to complete
the paving and engineering is expected to be approximately $40,000.00. If the City Council
authorizes this additional work, the cost for the project would result in a state share of
$113,307.00 (77%) to a local share of $33,293.00 (23%).

RECOMMENDATION/RATIONALE: The contractor will begin construction of the hangar
access road when the underground utility work for the Armed Forces Reserve Center is
completed in the very near future. It is therefore recommended that staff be authorized to
initiate a contract amendment that will provide the completion of the hangar access road as
provided herein. The additional funding for this pavement can be provided through South End
TIF proceeds.

"I remember Muscatine for its sunsets. I have never seen any

on either side of the ocean that equaled them" — Mark Twain








